                                                     CYNGOR CYMUNED LLANRHIAN
LLANRHIAN COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING
              6th July, 2017. 

            Present:  Cllrs:  Brigit Thurstan (Acting Chair), Chris Prior, Rob Smith

Apologies:  Cllr. Paul Raymond, Paul Brown, Neil Prior

1. Presentation by Liz Roach on the Community Connectors Project -  North Pembrokeshire

This is a 2 year pilot project with the aim of putting people in touch with each other and local organisations to meet unmet  need (eg. shopping and gardening) and share resources, information and knowledge about good practice across the community.  It will try to solve problems in a creative way working with groups and agencies and can advise on revenue funding and volunteering.  It is currently carrying out a mapping exercise and would like information on existing groups around the area.


2. Minutes 
The Minutes of the Community Council meeting held on the 5th June, 2017, were approved by Cllr. Thurstan.

3. Extraordinary Meeting

As there were only three Councillors present it was decided to hold an Extraordinary Meeting on the 2nd  August and several items on the Agenda would be deferred until then.

4. Matters Arising
· Risk Assessments/Maintenance etc – deferred to next meeting.
· Village Green – Cllr. Paul Brown had met with Jim Dunckley from PCC onsite.   Mr. Dunkley had confirmed that PCC has some responsibility for grass cutting but was unsure of on-going maintenance liability.   He would find out PCC’s position and advise.
· Development site adj Bank House – a meeting had been arranged with The Design Council in Cardiff for the 17th August and the Council had been invited to send a representative.   Deferred to the next meeting.
· Bank Mandate – in process.

· Community Governor – the vacancy had been filled.

5. Finance 
Payments requested: 
Toilet requisites - £3.60

Cllr. Paul Brown had suggested that an account be opened at Croesgoch Stores for future purchases.





 Presbyterian Church of Wales - insurance 
Proposed by Cllr. Brigit Thurstan, seconded by Cllr. Rob Smith.

6. Planning
      Planning Applications

PCC

17/0101/PA:  land lying to north west of Cwmdig Water, Berea – erection of stables and change of use to equestrian – no adverse comments.
Planning Permission Granted
            PCC
            16/1301/PA:  Trearched Farm, Croesgoch – amendment to planning permission 10/1005/PA

7. Correspondence
          a) Presbyterian Church of Wales – enquiry as to renewal of Village Hall lease and detailed proposal 

              from the Old School Hostel for future use of the Village Hall received.   The Clerk was asked to find 
              out what rent would be required from the Church and how long a future lease would be and what 
              hourly rate for the use of the hall would be required by the Hostel.   For the next meeting.






          b)  Sue Whitmore – request for 20 mph limit through all or part of Trefin village received.   This was felt 
               to be a very good idea and the Clerk was asked to refer this to C Cllr. Neil Prior for comment at the 
               next meeting along with a proposal for a 30mph speed limit on the A487 near Croesgoch School. 
          c)  Thank you letter from Paul Sartori received.
          d)  Hwyel Dda Health Board – Transforming Clinical Services consultation received  – meeting on 
               Tuesday 18th July, 2017 (2pm), Roch Victoria Hall, Roch.
          e)  Review of Electoral Arrangements – presentation on Friday 28th July, 2017 (5pm), County Hall 
               received.
          f)  New Councillor Training – OVW – Wed 12th July (6.30-9pm), Milford Haven Town Hall – cost £60 but 

               can apply for bursary to reduce by half.  Cllr. R Smith will attend.   The Clerk will apply for the 

               bursary.
          g)  Rob Scourfield – proposal for extension at Porthgain.  No adverse comments.
          h)  PCC – invitation to event on “Working Together to Build a Stronger Pembrokeshire” – Friday 21st 

               July from 10am -3pm at Letterston Community Hall received.  Cllr. Brigit Thurstan will go.
          i)   Cllr. N Prior – information on the Good Neighbour Scheme received  – deferred to meeting in 
               September.
          j)    PCC – copy of latest safety inspection for the Trefin playground received.  All equipment appears to 
                be in good working order.
8 Facebook
   Cllr. Brigit Thurstan is now an Administrator.   183 likes.

      9.   Defibrillator Monitoring
            Cllr. Brigit Thurstan has completed the checks for June.  The one in Porthgain is dusty and needs  

            wiping.  Cllr. Rob Smith  will do July.
10.  GTI – revised partnership agreement 
The Clerk would amend as per the discussions at the meeting in May and bring to the next meeting for signature.

11.  Audit
       The Clerk presented the accounts for 2016/17 



Signed …………………………………………….

Date   …………………………………………….

